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CONCLUDING REMARKS BY THE MODERATOR ON THE OCCASION OF

THE INDIVIDUAL ACTION PLAN (IAP) PEER REVIEW

OF THE UNITED STATES
I thank you all for your active participation in the discussions today. I appreciate the comprehensive report by our two experts and presentation made by the U.S. delegation. I would like to express my special thanks to my friend, Wendy Cutler, and her team for making their best efforts to cover a broad range of issues of great interest to us and responding in a professional and candid manner to the questions and comments raised during the session.

I would like to make four closing remarks.

First, today’s review has confirmed that the U.S. has made strenuous efforts to further liberalize trade and investment. In particular, one of its strategies for trade liberalization has been the pursuit of bilateral trade agreements. I want to highlight the fact that the U.S. has displayed its strong commitment to open and free trade by concluding bilateral trade agreements with 14 countries, including a recent one with Korea signed on 30th June, 2007. These agreements are high-quality and WTO-plus in substance as well as comprehensive in their coverage and scope.
Second, the U.S. still has areas for further reflection and progress as we have learned from the questions and comments today. Overall, more work is needed to fulfill its Bogor commitments by 2010. These areas include, among others, the issues of different regulations, practices and policies existing at both the Federal and State level with respect to service licensing scheme and the government procurement system and tight restrictions on acquisition of U.S. firms by foreign investors for national security reasons. The U.S. secure trade initiatives, including 100% inspection of cargo, might incur additional transportation costs, impeding the flow of commerce with its trading partners. It has been recommended that the U.S. take steps to minimize any negative impact such regulations, practices and policies might have on trade.

Third, it should be noted that the pursuit of open trade policies by the U.S., the single largest economy in the world, is essential for the steady growth of the global economy. The recent sub-prime mortgage crisis in the U.S. and the country’s chronic trade deficit problems could lead to a global economic slowdown. So far, the U.S. economy has demonstrated its resilience against both internal and external shocks. However, it is suggested that the U.S. and other APEC economies remain vigilant and ready to take actions to meet new challenges that we will face in our collective efforts to promote free trade around the world.

Finally, there are growing concerns over the rising protectionist sentiment in the U.S. Some of the voices raised during the U.S. presidential race explicitly argue that open trade through the WTO and FTAs would only lead to an increase in unemployment and trade deficit. Such tendency toward protectionism in the U.S. could potentially damp the global economic growth. I believe, however, that today's peer review has reassured us of the continued efforts of the U.S. to meet its long-standing commitment to open trade and to face challenges ahead as it approaches the 2010 deadline of the Bogor Goals. 

On this positive note, I would now like to close the session. Once again, I thank you all for your active participation and valuable contribution.
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